
RESOLUTION NO. 21-04-28 

A RESOLUTION DESCRIBING MARINA/BOARDWALK 

DEVELOPMENT PROCESS 

 

WHEREAS, the old wooden Town Marina built many decades ago had reached its useful 

life by 2012 and was replaced; and 

  

WHEREAS, the old wooden Town Boardwalk built in the 1980’s reached its useful life 

by 2020 and was replaced; and 

 

WHEREAS, the 2012 Marina has now been expanded; and 

 

WHEREAS, the previous and current Lake Advisory Boards, Parks and Recreation 

Boards, Planning Boards, and Town Councils have all supported these improvements and more in 

the Lake Lure Town Center; and 

 

WHEREAS, these improvements work together to make the Town Center safe, connected, 

vibrant and a viable place for commercial, recreation and community activity; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Marina replacement and expansion projects since 2012 and Boardwalk 

replacement initiative required creativity, planning, good design, technical expertise, careful 

coordination of resources and productive teamwork; and 

 

WHEREAS, these projects required support and approval by Town Officials, both 

appointed and elected; and 

 

WHEREAS, Town Manager Shannon Baldwin recognizes our partners (both private and 

public), town staff, and especially Parks and Recreation Director Dean Givens who served as the 

project manager for all the aforementioned improvements, carefully guiding each to completion; 

and 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Lake Lure expresses deep 

and sincere appreciation to all who have supported and collaborated in the series of improvements 

that continue to facilitate a safe, well connected, and vibrant Town Center creating and 

implementing projects like the Marina Replacement/Expansion project and the Boardwalk 

replacement initiative.   

 

READ, APPROVED AND ADOPTED this the 28th day of April, 2021.  

 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

_____________________________              ______________________________ 

Amy Wright, Deputy Town Clerk    Mayor Carol C. Pritchett  


